November 25, 1944.

Dr, and Mrs., Don Carlos Feete,
3717 Belleview,
Kansas City, Kansas.

Diarr Don and Alice:

I want you to know how much I enjoyed our short visit in your
beautiful new home, I have addressed this letter to 3717 Belleview,
but I canmot for the life of me locate the address on any of your
stationery. Somehow I feel I must have written it down when I talked
to you over the phone, I know that you are well enough known and
famous enough so if this isn't the correct address it will get to you.

I enjoyed the trip home with Virginia Jane wvery much, I got a little
sleepy on one occasion and at the Sunflower Village pulled slightly %o
the side of the road and took three minutes out to relax and close my
eyes just enough to shake off the drowsiness. Certainly I wanted %o
get the valuable human cargo in Lewrence without any mishap, I took
Virginia's grip to the door and met the landlady, who seemed to he very
pl.“mt- I |

I want to thank you so moh for fixing the Phog Allen Memory Book in
such & wonderful way. My, it's grand to know that we have some good
friends who really did an essential kindness. _

I always enjoy my visit with you very much and am tmting that in
the newr future we will be able to have an extended visit. We are
sending you the basketball schedule and we want you and your family to
count on the 12th, 22nd and 23rd of December. e will have tickets for
the family. Also, if you get to lLawrence at any time, you know we are
alwavs lcoking for you. . |

With all good wishes in every way, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




